Walney Oaks Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes

October 1, 2013
An annual meeting of the membership was convened at the Sully District Government Center, located at 4900 Stonecroft Blvd., Chantilly, Virginia.

Attendees:
Jennifer Miner

President

Greg Clor

Vice President

Michelle Breslin
Treasurer
Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 7:32pm with twelve homeowners, three board members, 56 proxies, and 2 CMC representatives.
Proof of Mailing/Proof of Quorum

We have proof of quorum with 71 attendees/proxies received.  Two letters were sent to each Homeowner dated September 6 and September 8.
Approval of Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the 2012 Annual Meeting were read and a motion was made by Heather McCain to approve the minutes.  The motion was seconded by Jim Mongold and the motion carried. 
Nomination of Candidates:

Two candidates are running for the Board – Jennifer Miner and Brian Correia. The board can operate with three to five board members. No additional nominations were made from the floor. 
President’s Report/Community Issues: 

Presidents Report:

New Website – The community has a new website now – the address is www.walneyoaks.com.  It contains all of our governing documents and ARB applications.  We also have a facebook page- Walney Road Homeowners Association -  where we occasionally post updates.  The Board will be trying to update the website more frequently this year.

New Tot Lot –The Board has replaced the old equipment with a new system that meets all county and ADA requirements.  

ARB Applications – An ARB application is required for any modification you make to your home or property.  This includes adding, removing, or modifying existing patios, front walkways, front stoops, decks, and/or fences.  Additionally, an application is required for the addition of any play equipment or play house structure.  Finally, an application is required if you are going to remove any trees from your property.  Please refer to the complete Design Guidelines for more instruction around tree removal in the community.  Both the Design Guidelines and ARB applications are available on our website at www.walneyoaks.com.

Community Walk-through -  The ARB and Board of Directors did a community walk-through in August to ensure adherence to our Design Guidelines.  Violations were found and notices were sent to the most egregious violations.  Another community walk-through will be done in the fall and outstanding violations will be acted upon.  The community’s property maintenance standards can be found in the Design Guidelines and each homeowner is expected to adhere to these standards.  
No Soliciting signs – As a reminder, the Board has placed No Soliciting signs at both entrances to the community.  Should a solicitor still come to your door, please share with them that we are a no soliciting community and to please vacate the premises
Yard Sale – Community-wide yard sales will no longer be sponsored by the HOA. Homeowners may continue to hold yard sales when desired.

Annual Block Party – was another success.  It was noted that attendance was down so the Social Committee will look to hold this event earlier in June to allow for better attendance. 

Neighborhood watch – No major crimes/criminal activity has occurred in the community during the past 12 months.  Crime information for the Sully District can be found www.fairfaxcounty.gov/police/crime.
Community-wide Clean-up – Our current trash contract provides us with the ability to have a 30 cubic yard roll-away dumpster brought to the community for the use of our residents.  It was decided that the Spring would be the best time for this to occur.  The dumpster would be placed to the left of the Penny Tree entrance near the ballfield.
Townhouse Dumpster idea – Discussion was had about bringing in commercial grade dumpsters to the townhouse area for the residents to use instead of individual trashcans.  It was decided that this was not a feasible idea and will not be pursued by the Board.
Treasurer’s Report:  Dues are being maintained at $55/month and should be able to be kept at this rate for the next few years.  

As of August 31, 2012 (12th month of fiscal year) the Association reflected year-to-date income of $105,793.44 with year-to-date expenses of $98,878.96. This results in a year-to-date net income of $6914.48 versus a budgeted income of $0.00. The Association has two (2) Certificates of Deposit totaling $85,411.92, plus accrued interest of $875.57. The Association has a delinquency rate of 0.8% which is well below the industry standard of 5%.  Our Repair and Replacement Reserves balance as of August 31, 2012 was $65,831.07 and is fully supported by cash and investments. Our Prior Year Owners’ Equity is positive $30,916.08 and is the accumulation of year-end deficits and surpluses over the life of the Association.
Open Forum/Questions and Answers:

A homeowner asked about the property boundaries of the community along Gaston Street and the Tot Lot leading down to the creek.  Other residents are dumping yard waste very near the edge of the woods/tot lot and there is concern that this is being done on community property.  The HOA will research the boundaries of the neighborhood and will send letters to residents on Gaston Street as necessary.
It was pointed out that the access road leading to the tot lot is cracked and needs to be repaired.  Research will be done to determine if the access road is HOA responsibility or county responsibility.

It was suggested that we encourage all residents to use direct debit for our monthly assessments to try and save the costs associated with printing coupon books.  The Board will research how many residents currently use direct debit.

Discussion took place around displaying non-denominational holiday decorations (garland and bows) at the front entrance.  This was done in the past but hasn’t been done in recent years. 
Announcement of Election Results: 
Jennifer Miner was re-elected to serve another 3 year term.  Because the Board had been operating with only 4 members and can have up to 5 members, Brian Correia was also elected to the Board to serve a 3 year term.
Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30.
